
Department Convention is over, and I will continue to serve as President for District 7 for the 5 th straight 
year. There were a number of District 7 members at  convention, but no one stepped up to take the job. I
did, however, talk Annette Zeller of Carson into serving as District Vice President in the event I cannot 
finish my term.  

As I sit here thinking about what to write, the TV is broadcasting the ‘Twins’ game and they are winning. 
There are storm warnings, some severe, coming every few minutes. It is enough to scare one half to 
death.

District 7’s Fall Meeting will be held in Hebron on Monday, October 16. 

6:00 PM (Central Time) - Registration 
6:30 PM – Meal
7:30 PM – Joint Meeting

The Auxiliary meeting will include discussion on membership, updating your unit’s constitution and 
bylaws, and much more. Join us for the meeting, door prizes, and camaraderie. I am looking forward to 
seeing many of you in Hebron.

I recently read some old ‘Messages,’ dating as far back as 1975. 1975 was the end of my first two years 
as a District President. I was then known as Lualice Stiefel of Stanton, ND. At that fall meeting in Mandan 
we had forty-six unit members and 4 guests in attendance. Times have certainly  changed. Let us try to 
have that many members in Hebron this fall.

Lualice Stockert

District 7 President


